 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MARCH 9TH 2017
. 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM No Police or residents attended. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Hoyland, Flockton, Sidle, Bosomworth, Ward, Tatman and Denby.
APOLOGIES.  None.
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 27TH JANUARY 2017 
These were approved with one amendment.
MATTERS ARISING  

1. Welcome to new Cllr  The Chairman welcomed David Denby to the Council . He has completed the Register of Interests on line. 
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey. Nothing to report.
3.Bowling Club Lease . Nothing to report. The Clerk to follow up . (Action JG) 
4.Highways Update  - The Clerk reported :-

· Keswick Lane – Jonathon Rogers, Project Officer, Housing Dept. LCC, responded to a request from BPC for info. on the latest plans for the provision of parking for residents on Keswick Lane. He confirmed that a scheme is under discussion, and awaiting pricing from contractors , for the provision of a layby for 6 cars off the main road. There will be footpath access from here to the footpath in front of the properties but no driveway or individual parking for specific properties. Work will not commence until after April. Residents will shortly be given details and a consultation exercise carried out. The PC will also be kept informed. 
· Cllr Hoyland  reported:-

· A58 – Bus layby flooding – Again reported to Highways where it regularly occurs and informed that it is now sorted.     Pothole by drain beyond bus stop has now been filled.
· Rigton Bank to Mill Lane – Overgrowth requiring cutting back along this area has now been completed. 
· Milestone – Highways have advised waiting for Milestone Trust to reinstate.BH has emailed national body to establish where we are with this. 

· Bingley Bank – Road sign demolished by vehicle has been reported and Graham Manning, Street Nameplate Organiser, has arranged for it to be investigated.                                                                               

· Bingley Ginnel –After a meeting between Roy Lunn and Bob Buckenham, Bob arranged for the edges of the path to be cleared and for some trimming of the hawthorn hedge to provide more width. Bob is now meeting with a maintenance charge-hand to see what else can be done to improve the path in the form of spot repairs .Other alternatives would be prohibitively expensive. Mr Lunn suggested a hand rail at the bottom of the path but was informed that this would require residents’ permission. There is a hand rail on the other side by the lower Bingley Arms entrance. The maintenance team have now filled in the worst of the potholes with  tarmac  (a difficult operation with bagged tarmac.).     BH wonders whether this could in future  qualify for Emmerdale funding as the repairs will not last long.
· Church Lane flooding – There is no quick fix low cost solution and Highways are continuing to look  into the problem and assess its priority.
· Duck Pond – Bob Buckenham believes the potholes are caused by private vehicles , which include refuse lorries. PROW have now put down a tonne of crushed limestone to fill the potholes but pointed out that water is flowing on to the bridleway from boggy land where there is a spring caused by a cut off being dug. This will in time erode the surface of the bridleway  .An acting enforcement officer will look into this if necessary.

· Woodacre Lane – Highways have assessed the poor state of the surface dressing and promised to strip and redress it when contractors return in May. Matthew Robinson also has concerns about the contractors and will raise the matter at the Scrutiny Board. The road will be swept. BH has again criticised the failure to deal with the potholes before doing surface dressing and pointed out a possible knock on effect on Church Lane.
Cllrs mentioned at the meeting that it had been brought to their attention that a piece of LCC common land was in danger of being taken over by one of the nearby residents. The Chairman offered to write to the resident,enclosing a map of the area and pointing out the ownership.(Action ES) 
5. Emmerdale Stakeholder Fund.  Nothing to report. The Chairman intends to submit his scheme for a footpath / cycle track along part of the Leeds Country Way alongside Wike Lane. (Action ES)                                                                                                    
6.Village Archives. Cllr Frankland has obtained a quotation for £500 + £100 VAT from Deep Blue Digital for scanning and recolouring where necessary the old village archive information. Cllrs agreed to accept this. It will be placed on the Deep Blue website but state that it is BPC material.  He proposes sending the material to the Archive Dept. in Morley and retaining  the remainder in the Village Hall , possibly in fireproof boxes. These would cost the PC approx. £80 each. 

7.Bus Shelters.  There had been no response from Metro or from Ward Cllrs to the letter sent them. The Chairman to send a reminder. (Action ES)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               8. Village Pond . There are no problems at present.  
9. Telephone Kiosk – Suggestion from WI. The WI would like to make this into a book exchange centre. The Council are agreeable, provided the WI are prepared to take charge of operating and maintaining the kiosk in the future. 
10. Bus Service along A58. Cllr Flockton reported that there had been some delays over Christmas but the service has worked well since then. She will monitor it. 
11. Biffa-  Letter re increases in charges for Hazardous and General Waste. Two letters have been received explaining the reasons why each branch of the service has decided on a slight  increase in  price.   
12. Report from Cllr Frankland on plans for Installation of Adult Fitness Equipment on Park Field.  Cllr Frankland has approached a number of adult fitness providers and asked them to tender for the equipment required, selected after public consultation with residents. He is checking the tender procedure with LCC. (Action IF)  
13. Report on Public Meeting held on March 1st to discuss Bramham Housing Application.   Several members of the Council had attended a very well supported public meeting arranged by BAG, at which Tim Gittins and Cllr Rachael Procter discussed objections to the Bramham Estate Application and on the best approach to any subsequent appeal in the event of LCC rejecting the application. A follow up meeting to discuss some points brought up by an East Keswick resident present at the meeting had taken place later. Cllr Sidle had attended this meeting to answer questions related to the NP. The discussion had centred on the objections to be put to LCC in advance of the Planning Meeting which will consider the Bramham Estate Application.  The resident had suggested that BAG might benefit from professional advice on campaign tactics, given the weight and professionalism of the Bramham team, for example,  the appropriate points in the process to introduce different arguments , but was otherwise unspecific at the meeting.  Cllr Bosomworth asked Cllrs to consider their relationship with BAG. It was agreed that each organisation should send in its own responses, but there might be further co-operation in the event of an appeal, following a refusal by LCC.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Ward is about to get 2 quotations for improvements to the path and cutting back overgrowth. Mark Hullah has repaired the vandalised dog litter bin so that it can be retained as a spare in the event of further vandalism. Cllr Bosomworth offered to house it in the Sports Club garage. (Action MW)  
2. Neighbourhood Plan.- There had been an objection  from a resident  to the ‘ aspiration ‘in the NP for the conversion of a  footpath to a bridleway ,from the  Church to the  junction with Bridleway 18. The Chairman has written to the complainant pointing out that this can be discussed when the rest of the Examiner’s comments are made known .It has been established that the Examiner has passed his comments on Bardsey’s NP to Heather Suggate ,a colleague at LCC, for possible corrections, before being returned to him for further scrutiny before being  sent out to BPC.   Changes to LCC Site Allocations Plan , shown on line ,have been studied by Cllrs . The only change to affect Bardsey is the removal of the small land locked triangle of land off Keswick Lane from the proposals.   
3. Playground – New gate closing mechanisms.- .Cllrs Sidle and Stentiford have examined the gate closing mechanism and  succeeded in solving the problem with one gate and improving the closure of the other one.  There is therefore no need to purchase expensive new mechanisms.  The small climbing frame needs minor attention. 
4. Web Site . Cllr Frankland recommends asking Deep Blue Digital to install the improvements to the website. He has consulted advertisers on the website about making a charge . To date, only Park Lane Homes have responded , agreeing to pay £50 p.a. to advertise.
5. Sports Club. Cllr Bosomworth reported that the AGM is on 19th March. The Junior Football Team is in the Claro League Intermediate Cup final.                                                                                                                                    6. Actions taken by District Cllrs  Cllr Rachael Procter has been assisting BAG over the Bramham application.    
PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-  

(a) 17/00655 – Land at Wetherby Road – Outline App. For 140 Houses, POS, Flood Alleviation , New Access and Pedestrian/ Cycle Access.- Cllr Denby has prepared an excellent, comprehensive draft response ,listing most of the arguments against the application. Both the Chairman and Vice- Chairman have slight amendments and additions. It was agreed that Cllr Tatman should incorporate the document, with suggested additions/ alterations, into the response to be sent to LCC before March 17th. He will e mail the proposed response to Cllrs before that date for final approval before submission.  
(b)  17/00688 – Replacement Mast – Tithe  Barn Lane. – Object.  
(c) 17/00597- 30 Bankfield  – Amendment to Approval 16/02912  Exts.- Object  

(d) 17/00547 – Lea Royd, 74 Blackmoor Lane – Ext & Conversion of Garage to Habitable Room.- Comments 
(e) 17/00761 – Windrush, 70 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. And Conversion of Garage to Habitable Room.- Later withdrawn 
(f) 17/01000 – 6 Grange Close – Ext. & Porch.

(g) 17/01049- 10 Second Avenue – Exts. 

N.B. (f) and (g) for further discussion. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 16/07673 – 4 Congreve Approach – Gable Ext. to Garage..
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-..None 
4. WITHDRAWALS – 

(a) 17/00323 – Landwade, Wood Lane – Porch. 

5. APPEALS – No 103203 – Land off Blackmoor Lane – Detached Dwelling. 

FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:                                                                    £
(a) Biffa Waste Disposal –.                                                       151.25                                                           
(b) J. Gallant – Salary/ Expenses to 9/3/17                           2,039,40     
(c) GGS Groundcare – Work on Pond & Dog Waste Bin         120.00   
(d) Cllr Frankland – Expenses                                                      4.48                       

(e) Deep Blue Digital – Domain Name Renewal                         42.00
(f)) H.M. Customs & Revenue – PAYE                                       41.00

(g) Groundwork UK – Repayment unused NP Grant                900.00

(h) GGS Groundcare – Garden Maintenance                        1,437.50
(i) Cllr Flockton – Expenses.                                                       20.00

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 

1.RAY – Letter re Extraordinary General Meeting at Dishforth on 14th March to agree with York Forum on merger under name of Community First Yorkshire Ltd.  Following e mail consultation with Cllrs, the Clerk had written approving the merger on behalf of BPC. 
2.Date of  APM.- Thursday April 27th It has been agreed with the VH Committee that both APMs should follow one another and should take place in the Village Hall. The BPC meeting will commence  at 8pm. 
3. Review of Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinators. It had been noted that the list is now out of date and requires amendment in the future .As the name of Norman Overfield appears prominently on the list, the Chairman offered to discuss this with him.
4. Suggestion of 20mph speed limit in vicinity of local schools  This is a proposal from LCC . BPC would have no objection in the case of Bardsey school. 
5. Letter from Cllr Lamb, LCC, re Wetherby NP. Cllr Lamb asked Parish Councils to study this plan on line and to send comments to The Town Hall, Wetherby. Cllr Frankland said this was an excellent plan.
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1.Cllr Hoyland had heard complaints about bad parking near the school. She will bring this to the attention of the Police next time they attend a Council meeting. 

2. Fly Tipping – Response to Proposal from LCC to make charges for the disposal of some types of household rubbish. All Cllrs agreed that this would simply increase the amount of fly tipping, already a nuisance in Bardsey, and that the increased charges would not be cost effective for LCC. It was agreed to send the excellent draft response from Cllr Bosomworth .(Action JG)  

DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Thursday April 13. 
Signed: 

Date: 

BPC March 17 Mins.. 
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